

**This meeting was not quorate**  
**Kings Norton Housing Liaison Board**

**Minutes**

**Thursday 02 May 2019**  
**Kings Norton**  
**Melrose Close**  
**B38 9DU**

<b>Residents</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Ron Lees, Chair</li> <li>• Pam Dean</li> </ul>	
<b>Councillors/ Others Attending</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Cllr Peter Griffiths</li> <li>• Cllr Alex Aitkens</li> </ul>	
<b>Bcc Officers/ Others</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Danny Kilbride, Local Housing Manager</li> <li>• Nadeen Justice, Tenant Participation Officer</li> </ul>	
<b>Apologies</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Andy Slater</li> <li>• Lesley Strawford</li> <li>• Paul Eccleshall</li> <li>• Melanie Checkley, Fortem</li> <li>• Carl Manning</li> <li>• Penny Oosthuizen, Vice</li> <li>• Ann Guise</li> <li>• Arron Blake-Knight</li> </ul>	
<b>No</b>	<b>Item</b>	<b>Action</b>
1.	<b>Welcome, introductions and Apologies</b> Ron welcomed the meeting and informed the group that the meeting would be an informal discussion as it was inquorate	
1.2	Apologies were received as above and around the table introduction followed	

<b>No 2.</b>	<b>Item Minutes of the last Meeting January 2019 – Approval /Matters Arising</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>2.1</b>	Minutes of the last meeting agreed	
<b>No 3.</b>	<b>Update FORTEM – Melanie Checkley</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>3.1</b>	No apologies	
<b>No 4.</b>	<b>Budget updates – Nadeen Justice &amp; Group</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>4.1</b>	Nadeen distributed a project report update; she explained that Primrose Gardens, Planter Project quote is £4,213.63; she asked the group for their approval once the new allocation has been confirmed	<b>Group approved</b>
<b>4.2</b>	Scooter Room @ Cornerways Sheltered Scheme request being made by The Snr Support Worker..?	
<b>4.3</b>		
<b>4.3</b>		
<b>4.4</b>		
<b>4.5</b>		
<b>5</b>	<b>Updates - Danny Kilbride, Local Housing Manager</b>	
<b>5.1</b>	Firstly please accept my apologies. It was my intention to attend tonight’s meeting but my mother in law( who I still call Mrs Mc because I have known her for 50	

	<p>years) was taken into hospital on Monday after have stroke on Monday. So I have to go and see her and ensure my wife and kids are ok.</p> <p><b>5.2</b> We have attended a meeting with the local police team about the increased youth anti-social behaviour predominantly on the Fold and Speedwell house. As soon as we can start ID youths we will start sending warning letters out and taking action against tenants.</p> <p><b>5.3</b> There was a cannabis factory found yesterday ay Campion House ( 30 plants with a further 30 being made ready to grow) we have now taken back the property.</p> <p><b>5.4</b> The Public Space Protection order that covers the Fold is being rigorously Policed at the moment to help with the youth problems. They have issued over 10 tickets in recent weeks. We then follow this up with a letter to the tenant.</p> <p><b>5.5</b> Barberry House is all but empty now and I will be handing over to the clearance team as soon as it's empty. The fire services have asked if they can carry out an exercise prior to me handing it over.</p> <p><b>5.6</b> I had a good walk around Gildas Avenue last week. I am being informed that we will be handing this over to the demolition company. As early as end of March.</p>	
<b>6</b>	<b>HLB Walkabout Update – Ron Lees</b>	
<b>6.1</b>	18 2019	
<b>6.2</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Shortland Close</li> <li>• Woodmeadow Road</li> <li>• Elmley Grove</li> <li>• The Green</li> <li>• Baldwin Green</li> <li>• Walton Grove</li> <li>• Warf Road</li> <li>• Elderfield Road</li> <li>• Kenley Grove</li> </ul>	
<b>6.3</b>		
<b>6.4</b>		

<b>7</b>	<b>Social Media &amp; CHLB updates</b>	
<b>7.1</b>	Tweeting and blogging ongoing; quite a lot of followers	
<b>7.2</b>	CHLB November's meeting was a non-event	
<b>7.3</b>	CHLB - Pam informed that Rob James was carrying out a project and was unable to attend the meeting.	
<b>8.1</b>	<b><u>AOB</u></b>	
<b>8.2</b>	Meeting closed @ pm	
<b>9</b>	<b><u>VENUE/ TIMES OF THE NEXT MEETING</u></b>	
<b>9.1</b>	Meetings were agreed as 1 <sup>st</sup> Thursday of each Month; @ 6.00-7.30pm. Common Room Melrose Close, B38 9DU	
<b>9.2</b>	<p><b>Kings Norton HLB 2019 Dates:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>10th January 2019</b> @ Common Room Melrose Close, B38 9DU; 6.00-7.30pm</li> <li>• <b>7th March 2019</b> @ Common Room Melrose Close, B38 9DU; 6.00-7.30pm</li> <li>• <b>2nd May 2019</b> @ Common Room Melrose Close, B38 9DU; 6.00-7.30pm</li> <li>• <b>4th July 2019</b> @ Common Room Melrose Close, B38 9DU; 6.00-7.30pm</li> </ul> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>August Nil</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>5<sup>th</sup> September 2019</b> @ Common Room Melrose Close, B38 9DU; 6.00-7.30pm</li> <li>• <b>7<sup>st</sup> November 2019</b> @ Common Room Melrose Close, B38 9DU; 6.00-7.30pm</li> </ul> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>December Nil</b></p>	